Northeast District Office 121 S.W. 21st Street Topeka, KS 66612-1429



phone: 785-296-3881 fax: 785-296-3720 <u>www.ksdot.org</u>

Deb Miller, Secretary

Department of Transportation

Sam Brownback, Governor

Kansas Department of Transportation News Release

February 18, 2010

011-014-01

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

News Contacts: Kimberly Qualls, KDOT, (785) 640-9340 or kqualls@ksdot.org

Michael Moriarty, KDOT, (785) 296-8864 or mikemor@ksdot.org

KDOT to Host Public Open House on US-40/West 6th Street & K-10 Interchange Area Transportation Plan in Douglas County

The Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) is hosting a public open house for the Area Transportation Plan for the US-40/West 6th Street and K-10 interchange on **Thursday,**March 3, 2011 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. The public is invited to attend the open house style meeting anytime between 6:00 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. at the Lawrence Indoor Aquatic Center located in the Free State High School at 4706 Overland Drive in west Lawrence.

The US-40/West 6th Street and K-10 Interchange Area Transportation Plan includes a 1.5-mile segment of US-40/West 6th Street beginning at George Williams Way proceeding west to East 800 Road. The plan study area also includes the K-10 ramps and an area approximately one-half mile on either side of US-40/West 6th Street. KDOT has partnered with the City of Lawrence, Douglas County, and the Lawrence-Douglas County Metropolitan Planning Organization to develop this area transportation plan.

At the open house participants will learn about the purpose and goals for the plan as well as provide their input and discuss ideas on the plan area. KDOT staff and plan team members will be available to answer questions and talk with property owners and other interested stakeholders.

The US-40/West 6th Street and K-10 Interchange Area Transportation Plan will gather information about the nature and magnitude of future development and develop a list of transportation improvements and access management guidelines to accommodate this growth

The plan will be conducted by a local engineering firm, BG Consultants, Lawrence, KS, and will cost approximately \$100,000. The plan partners anticipate a seven- to nine-month plan development process. The final report is anticipated to be completed by late summer 2011.

The area surrounding the US-40/West 6th Street and K-10 interchange has significant development potential. With any large-scale development a variety of transportation challenges will eventually come about, thus planning for this future development is a must. The end product of this planning process will present a meaningful, coordinated plan to preserve safe and efficient movement of people and goods through the plan area.

Currently, KDOT has started designing improvements at the US-40/West 6th Street and K-10 interchange. These improvements will initially include dual left turn lanes and traffic signals at the ramp terminals to improve traffic flow at this location, especially during the heavy afternoon peak hours. Longer term improvements may include widening the bridge to accommodate additional dual left turn lanes and possibly pedestrian accommodations. Construction funding has not been identified at this time.

Stakeholder and citizen input will be a critical component of this plan so it adequately encompasses many perspectives. Opportunities for participation will include public open houses, public official briefings and key stakeholder interviews.

For further information on this plan, please contact Kimberly Qualls, KDOT Northeast Kansas Public Affairs Manager at (785) 640-9340 or toll-free in Kansas at 1-877-550-5368, or via e-mail kqualls@ksdot.org.

If you require a sign-language interpreter or other communication aids at the meeting, please call Kimberly Qualls, KDOT Public Affairs Manager at (785) 296-3881 at least one week in advance of the meeting.

###

This information can be made available in alternative accessible formats upon request. For information about obtaining an alternative format, contact the Bureau of Transportation Information, 700 SW Harrison St., 2nd FI West, Topeka, KS 66603-3754 or phone 785-296-3585 (Voice) (TTY).